

GLAMIS & AREA COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Glamis Kinnettes Douglstown Glen Ogilvie Charleston Roundyhill

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 19th July 2021 at 7pm in the Coffee Shop

Present :

R. Dick(chair), J.Johnston (secretary), C.Jackson(treasurer),R.Finlay, E.Walker-Munro

Attending Members:

Provost R.Proctor

Apologies:

Councillor J.Bell, Councillor A.MacMillan-Douglas

Minutes:

Proposed: E.Walker-Munro Seconded: R.Finlay

Matters Arising

The Gardening Club is to remain an off shoot of the Community Council so any money they have will be banked through the Community Council and recorded accordingly. There had been a suggestion that the Gardening Club would become an entity in its own right but this did not happen so they remain a part of the Community Council. The goal post have now been erected and apparently are rather popular with the young of the village. The Bi Annual meeting of community councils was attended by E.Walker Munro.A book containing the names of those on the war memorial has been lost when the items in the Angus Museum were boxed up and sent to the House of Dun. It was suggested that the House of Dun be contacted and asked if they would have researchers who could perhaps replace the information which was held in the original book. E.Walker Munro is to confer with R.Proctor with regards to getting the name of the original donator with the possibility of reviving the war memorial book. The Community Shop is doing rather well.

Treasurer's Report

The documentation required for C.Jackson to become a signatory on the Community Council's bank account have now been filed and once the treasurer has had time to digest bank statements the council will get a full report.

Police Report

Nothing to report

Planning

There is 1 application pertaining to our area.

The application is by W.Y.&T.D. Watson for Proposed Essential Workers House, North Mains of Ballindarg

Correspondence

There have been no requests from the public.

R.Dick attended a group with regards to Winter Road services and a link to a survey has been circulated. The Direct Response Transport is a work in progress. A complaint was received with regards to lorries tipping gravel in the church car park. While the complainant has no issues with the car park being regavelled the fact that the lorries arrived late at night was an issue as well as the

fact that no-one seemed to know anything about the lorries coming. A query was also received with regards to the opening hours of the Gin Bothy as it appears that they have opened on occasion out with their regulated hours.

An issue was raised with regards to the garden area behind the old Post Office. Visitors to the area park in the car park and walk into the village and the first thing they see is a very untidy and unruly garden area which is not a good look for the village. J.Johnston to contact W.Inglis in the hope of getting this area tidied up or at least hidden with a fence.

The Community Council would like to thank the Estate for the use of the grassy area for the football pitch. It appears to be very much appreciated by the youth of the village

A.O.C.B

R.Finlay has been asked to become the Vice Chair of the Community Council and has accepted.

I. Duncan has agreed the use of his garden for a village BBQ. R.Finlay to enquire which date would suit best 14th August or 21st August.

The Community have purchased a number of gazebos for use at events. If the community wish to loan these gazebos for their own event the Community Council are willing to help but in order to keep track of where the gazebos are whoever borrows them must sign them out and back in again and they should be returned in the same condition as they were given out . It was suggested that a donation be given for the loan of the gazebo. Another suggestion was that a deposit be paid for the loan of a gazebo which would be returned provided the gazebo was returned in good condition. These suggestions will be thought about .

A request has been received from G.Carfrae who is the chair of the scouts wondering if anyone had temporary storage available. The Scout hut is being renovated and various equipment has been received but they need some place to store the equipment while they get the hut weatherproof. R.Finlay to contact the artist using the old museum premises as a gallery as he thinks there may be some space available there.

Unfortunately the benches in the village are needing painted again.

It has been mentioned to the Community Council again that the 20mph signs are not terribly noticeable and could signage be possibly painted on the road.This was to be investigated.

Next meeting is 16/08/2021 and will be held in the Coffee Shop at 7.30pm.